
IN CASE OF INITIAL POSITIVE SUBSEQUENTLY 
FOUND PRESUMPTIVE POSITIVE 

 
1. Inform the State Board of Animal Health, Dairy Program. If it’s a 

weekend a voice mail is appropriate. The number is 317-544-2392. 
“For Immediate Response: (James Lairson 317-494-8019 or Glenn 
Goss 317-499-3301) 

 
2. Use the original sample to perform any additional testing. Make sure 

each sample is the best representative sample for the load. If you 
feel you need to take another sample, permission must be obtained 
from Dairy Division LEOs. 

 

3. The same test must be run at each step including finding the 
producer responsible and the same producer negative test. 

 
4. Run the sample in duplicate along with a positive and a negative 

control. If either one of the samples is positive, the truck is positive. If 
both samples are negative the truck is negative and the milk may be 
used. Report this to BOAH using the Report of Initial Positive That 
Confirms Presumptive Negative Form. 

 

5. A certified NCIMS laboratory or a Certified Industry laboratory must 
run a confirmation test, using the same test kit, by running the 
same sample in duplicate with a positive and a negative control. A 
certified or CIS lab must find which producer is positive by running 
all the producer samples on the load. These accredited labs can 
be found on the Interstate Milk Shippers list on the FDA website. 

 

6. Fill out the Report of Producer Positive form. You will fill in sections 1, 
2 and 3. Do not forget to fill in the space concerning load disposition 
and the witness to disposition. Two signatures from private individuals 
witnessing the disposition are required in this section if BOAH is not 
available to witness the disposition. 

 

7. If you’re sending the samples and load to another facility for 
confirmation, send the partially filled out Report of Producer Positive 



form along with the producer samples and the confirming lab will finish 
filling out the form. Keep a copy for your records. 

 

8. Fax a copy of each form you’ve filled out to 317-974-2011 or email to 
dairyleo@boah.in.gov. 

 
9. When you get a producer negative test result, the Dairy Program 

must be informed prior to the milk being picked up again. A phone 
call followed by a fax or emailed scan of the test results is required. 
Number 6 on the above form must be filled and refaxed to 317-974-
2011 or emailed to dairyleo@boah.in.gov. 

 
 
 
 


